Vocational Annual Review Meeting Minutes

Monday, January 10, 2011


The Vocational Annual Review Meeting took place on Monday, January 6, 2011 at 3:35 p.m. in the GCMS High School ag room. Those in attendance were:  Julie Briney, Nick Elder, Larry Littlefield, Jason Mackinson, Cindy Wade, and Sharon Pool.

Each teacher reported on their curriculum area, pacing in various subjects, as well as any new projects or concerns.

Nick Elder- Business:  Nick reported that his classes are all on schedule as far as curriculum pacing. The marketing class has a project where the students are required to develop a business.  Another assignment that the students will do is to sell ads for yearbook.  Last year was the first year for this project, and sales increased last year with the students doing the selling.  This year there are nine students in Co-op out of the senior class of 54 students.  Co-op applications for the 2011-2012 school year will be available before January 28, 2011.  On that date, the juniors will go to the Bible Church to make decisions on classes for their senior year.  The business teachers are evaluating textbooks for the Introduction to Business class in case EFE funds become available.

Julie Briney- Business and Technology:  This is the first year that Julie has taught Introduction to Business class.  She is pleased with the progress of the class, and the projects that they are able to create.  Both teachers have a large concern because the textbooks for this particular class are out of date.  Mrs. Briney is very pleased with the Multi Media Journalism class this year.  They are creatively self-motivated.  Not only are they organized enough that they set their own deadlines, they are also on time with assignments.  Mrs. Briney has been very impressed with the quality of their work.  Mrs. Briney has enjoyed all of her classes this year, though it has been a challenge to have six preps a day.  

Larry Littlefield- Agriculture:  Larry reported at his final vocational annual review meeting of his stellar career.  He states that the pacing of Ag Mechanics and Technology has been a struggle because he has been attempting to consolidate three semesters of information along with an additional unit into two semesters.   He is in the process of trying to cut book coverage time in order to give the students additional lab time.  Due to the change of the course, he has worked to create new exams to reflect the curriculum that is being covered.   The horticulture class is progressing well, though Larry continues to have the goal of having a greenhouse for the students to be able to work in. If fund become available, Larry hopes that this will become a high priority of the Board of Education.  It is a challenge to teach about plants without working with them.   Also, recently a portion of the new horticulture books were delivered.  They were paid for with CTEI funds provided from the EFE office in Rantoul from the 2009-2010 school year. Concerning FFA, there are currently   53 members, and 50 of those students are active in the group.
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Jason Mackinson- Industrial Arts:  This year, Don Worthington was able to provide funds so that Jason could purchase the 2011Autocad program.  This program educates the students as to how to draw up a building plan.  Due to the power of the program, the 
old industrial arts computers could not support it.  So there are now five new towers, which are also being utilized in the communication and energy class where the drafting concepts are taught during second semester. Currently, a shop safety unit is being taught construction in order to prepare students to make magazine racks.  The metals class is busy updating things in the shop.  The students are creating plans for items to be made.  The plans will need to be approved before the projects begin.  Some of the things that students have built are: garden benches for Mr. Littlefield’s auction, a nightstand, a coat rack, and the bulletin board in front hallway.  Mr. Mackinson’s classes have also built eight more chairs.  
Cindy Wade- Home Economics:  Mrs. Wade reported that this semester she has five preps.  That causes her room to be a very busy and  “messy,” due to the number of materials that are necessary for projects. Cindy reported on the classes that are currently being taught this semester.   Clothing and textiles is currently being taught.  This is a class that has not been offered in a couple of years.  There are currently five students in the class, though the enrollment at the beginning of the semester was nine students. Cindy showed a sample of little dresses that the students are learning how to make.  They are going be sent to Africa.  The material had been donated, so the project is an inexpensive one, and a very worthwhile one, as well. The material was also used for the Operation Santa stockings that were made last semester.  The students will also make a pillowcase and pair of pajamas.  In the food management class, the students will prepare a menu, set the tables, cook and serve the meal, and show hospitality.  Mrs. Wade has two introduction to home economics classes this semester.  One section has 15 students, and one has ten.  The students will begin cooking in the next nine to twelve weeks. 


Also discussed was the junior class attending a forum on Thursday, January 27, 2011.  Two representatives from the vocational department will be there.  Nick Elder stated that he would like to be included in order to answer any questions for students who are interested in co-op.  The teachers discussed that some of the students would benefit from having the course descriptions to read over before signing up.  They also said that perhaps the students could have a copy of the course offerings sheet ahead of time in order to give the students an opportunity to plan out their schedule.  That way, the forum day would be more worthwhile to the students.  Also discussed was the fact that some prerequisites are ignored when students are placed in vocational classes.  Sometimes this makes it difficult for students to achieve when they have not taken the lower level classes first.  Since Susan Riley is in charge of the Junior Forum Day, and Mrs. Pool has a meeting scheduled with her on January 11, 2011, she agreed to present some of the suggestions to Susan.  

Sara Crawford- Middle School 8th Grade Home Economics: (report sent in)


Sara stated that her second year of teaching home economics has become more manageable and interesting. She is now more comfortable with the materials and resources available and that helps her strategies and planning.  Sara continues to move 
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around lessons and add and change between each nine weeks course. She does not teach every day the exact same for every quarter because her students are so varied that she likes to assess their learning strategies first before Sara decides exactly how to group students for units. Pacing of the class was good for the first quarter, but too fast in the second quarter. She feels that she will need to add in a few more extensions on some lessons in order to have the correct pacing down. 

Specifically, the cooking unit was changed with some new foods: puppy chow, homemade salsa, pizzas, and bubble bread. The sewing units were extended this year with learning how to overcast stitch and also utilizing the variety of sewing methods (i.e. zigzag) on the machines.  Students seem to respond well to both the hands on cooking and the sewing units.

Sara said that they also did a fun award last nine weeks for the “pro-seamstress” and “pro-tailor” awards as well. 

